
Pastor’s Ponderings  
 

 

I have come to bring life and bring 

it abundantly… John 10:10b 

We have just come out of what has 

been the longest heat wave on record. 

Days that are so warm sap our 

strength and send us into the coolest 

places we can find. Summer is also a 

time to step back from the routine, 

slow down a bit, spend more time 

doing things we enjoy. Or do nothing 

at all. There are seasons in our lives 

and it’s important to listen to them 

and roll with them. This is one of the 

gifts of God to his people. Thank you 

for your patience with not only 

meeting in the parish hall during this 

time, but also with the changes that 

come from one pastor to another. 

Now, we are moving back into our 

fall season, and hopefully cooler 

weather. Weather permitting, we 

plan to be back in the church by 

Sunday, September 8th.  

It is also a time to go back to 

learning and worshiping and giving 

God thanks for getting us through the 

summer. We begin with the blessing 

of the Backpacks on September 8th. 

We begin with Sunday school and 

adult education on Sunday, 

September 8th.  

Why is it important to do this? 

Because in today's world, as we and 

our young people face a world that is 

so unhappy, we get our strength and 

Joy from the Creator who made us 

and Jesus who saved us by grace. 

Now more than ever, we have what 

the world needs: a joy deep in our 

soul and a hope at the hardest of time.  

Jesus said that the thief, which is the 

world, the powerful, the influencers, 

have come to steal who we are. But 

he has come to bring life and bring it 

abundantly. Our children, our 

grandchildren, need to know this. 

And studies have shown that most 

church leaders had a parent or mentor 

when they were young who helped 

them to realize their love of God. For 

me it was my great Aunt Grace. 

When I visited her, she always had a 

Bible story to share, or an example of 

how God had done something 

wonderful. And later, she took me 

with her to church, and to a local 

retreat center, where I had a place to 

escape the difficulties of middle 

school and just let God speak. They 

gave me little books of prayers and 

answered all my questions. They 

helped me to know I was never alone, 

and I was loved. 

We need to be the hands and heart 

that bring our families, our friends, 

and the world to the only One that can 

bring it to peace and new life. When 

children in our church are baptized, 

we are asked if we will promise to 

support them and pray or them in 

their new life in Christ. Let’s take 

time to be the spiritual mentor to 

others this fall, and by doing this, we 

and they we have that abundant life.   

                    See you in Church! 

                    Pastor Linda 
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Silver Run Community Food Pantry 
located at 

St. Mary’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

(Distributed from Parish House located directly behind Church, 
Mayberry Road Entrance) 

1st & 3rd Wednesday of the Month 
4:30 – 5:30 p.m.   Meal         

5:30 - 6:30 p.m.  Pantry Open 

Non-Perishable Food Items Distributed. 

All Are Welcome!     Donations Accepted! 
Email: foodpantry@stmaryselc.org 

 

   

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Highlights from Vacation Bible School: 
 

▪ We had 14 children and 15 volunteers throughout the 
week. 
 

▪ The children enjoyed crafts, games, songs, snacks, and 
stories all while learning about neighbors from near and 

far and God's love for all. 
 

▪ The children and adults spent time painting rocks 

throughout the week to start a beautiful rock garden 
outside the parish house. 
 

▪ We had a food drive competition between VBS and the 
congregation.  The final count was VBS 87 items and 

congregation 65 items for a total of 152 items for the 
Silver Run Community Food Pantry. 

 

Special thanks to Jill and Suzy Spriggs for directing the crafts, 
Jim Crist for taking pictures and cleaning up and closing each 
night and helpers Pastor Linda and Steve Fernandez, Gail 

Wisner, Christina Hollenbaugh, Sarah Gallagher, Lou Ann 
Snyder, Gillian and Ella Scott, Crystal and Anna Ruby, Alayna 

Huffman, and Leah Benfer. 
 

Backpack Blessing 
Blessing of the Backpacks will be held on Sunday, September 8th 
during the regular Sunday worship service. 
 

Trunk or Treat 
Save the date!  Saturday, October 26th will be 

our Trunk or Treat event. Again, this year, we 
are partnering with The UCC Church to have 
activities at both churches.  If you would like 

to participate or be included on the email 
circle, please let Kelli Scott know. 

 
 

Sunday School News News Around the Parish 

• If your child or grandchild is off at college, please 
let Pastor Linda or the Church Office know where 

they are so that we can pray for them and when 
possible, connect them with the Synod Campus 
Chaplain.  

• Are you a reader? Check out 
what’s available from the Faith 
Book Club bookcase found in the 

overflow room. CD’s and DVD’s 
also available. 

• Remember to save your cancelled stamps for the 

Brethren Home; Ink Cartridges for Carroll 
Lutheran School and plastic grocery bags for the 
Food Pantry.  

Outreach & Welcome 
The Outreach and Welcome Committee met Monday, 

July 22nd.  A report was given on the Strawberry Festival.  
We had income of $3,216.80 of which 10% or $322 will 
go for the Synod, $724 to Rape Crisis, $724 for 

Shepherd’s Staff, $289 for Missions, and $1,158.00 for 
Special Needs of the Church. Copies of the report are on 
the table in the overflow room. 

Deaths 

 

 
May God’s consoling mercy be with the family and 

friends of Helen E. Cassell who passed away on 
Wednesday, August 14th and received Christian burial 
on Monday, August 19th.  

May God’s peace comfort the family and friends of 
Theresa E. Haladej who passed away on Friday, August 
16th.  Condolences may be sent to her husband, John 

Haladej, 38 Hanover Street, Spring Grove, PA  17316. 

Newsletter Information 
Deadline: 3rd Wednesday by 10:00 a.m.              

Please notify the church office when: 
• your committee plans a meeting or activity to be 

listed on the calendar.  
• you have an announcement to be included in the 

newsletter. Online Announcement form on our 
website. You may also email your information to 
newsletter@stmaryselc.org. 

 

 

mailto:foodpantry@stmaryselc.org
mailto:newsletter@stmaryselc.org
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Notes & Thank Yous   
 

  

 
THE COMMUNITY OF ST. DYSMAS LUTHERAN CHURCH, INC. 
905 FREDERICK RD 
CATONSVILLE MD 21228-4517 
 

 
 
    Statement Date 07/15/19 
 
St. Mary's Evangelical Lutheran Church  
3978 Littlestown Pike  
Westminster, MD 21159-1541  

Dear St. Mary's Evangelical Lutheran Church,  

Grace, mercy and peace to you from God our Father and 
our lord Jesus Christ. Thank you for your donations 
received thus far this year. We've included below a detail of 
your donations for 2019. Your total gifts during this time are 
$425.00.  

With the support of partners like you through the ministry 
of the Community of St. Dysmas lives in the Correctional 
System in Maryland are changed, hope is given, and the 
Good News of Jesus Christ is shared through Bible study 
and Word and Sacrament. THANK YOU!  

Date   Amount 
1/11/2019  $390.00 
1/30/2019      35.00 
Total   $425.00 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Treasurer, Community of St. Dysmas  
 
 

+++++ 
 
July 19, 2019 
 
Dear Members of St. Mary’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

As a member [of] our synod’s Hunger Task Force, I send 
our thanks for your part in raising $300,276.00 in 2018.  
These funds, sent to over 56 countries, helped feed 
people living in poverty. 

All of you played a special role in sharing Christ’s love for 
“the lease of these.”  Thank you so much for your 
generosity and partnership in the gospel. 

If we, your Hunger Task Force, can assist your 
congregation in growing even further in hunger ministry, 
feel free to contact me or our chairperson, Pastor Fred 
Melton (fmelton@comcast.net). 
 
In Christ’s service, 
Clare F. Archer 
clarefoxarcher@comcast.net 

301-524-9907 
 
 
June 12, 2019 

St. Mary’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

3978 Littlestown Pike 

Westminster, MD  21158-1541 

Dear St Mary's Evangelical Lutheran Church,  

"And God is able to provide you with every blessing in 

abundance, so that by always having enough of everything, you 

may share abundantly in every good work" (2 Corinthians 9:8). 

God's boundless grace propels us to share abundantly in faith 

and love. Thank you for your generous gift of $1,881.00 to the 

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America in support of ELCA 

missionaries. Your generosity is a faithful commitment to 

growing God's global church by supporting our missionaries as 

they work alongside our global companions, sharing the good 

news of life abundant.  

Support from people such as you enables ELCA missionaries to 

carry out God's mission of abundant love and grace. Your 

commitment enables over 200 missionaries serving in 

approximately 50 countries to proclaim the gospel and care for 

those in need. The ministries in which our missionaries serve 

help strengthen communities through mutual learning and 

partnership. Your gift to ELCA Global Mission makes this 

possible.  

To learn more about the impact of your gift, visit 

ELCA.org/globalchurch or contact me at rahel.mwitula-

williams@eica.org or 773-380-2647. Again, thank you for your 

incredible generosity! 

With gratitude, 

Rahel Mwitula Williams 

Director, ELCA Global Mission Funding 

mailto:fmelton@comcast.net
mailto:clarefoxarcher@comcast.net
mailto:rahel.mwitula-williams@eica.org
mailto:rahel.mwitula-williams@eica.org
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Stewardship 
It is no secret that God calls us to be generous with the gifts He has given us. Throughout the Bible, we read that just as God 
has generously given to us, so are we to give generously one to another. As Jesus said, “By this all people will know that you 
are my disciples, if you have love for one another” (John 13:35) and “Be merciful, even as your Father is merciful” (Luke 6:36).  

 

It’s September, and everything is in full swing again: back to school and back to church attendance after vacations and 
weekends away. And since everything is back into full swing, it’s a perfect time to get back to basics, back to the foundation.  

At the end of the first of his chapters on the virtue of faith in Mere Christianity, C.S. Lewis provides a helpful reminder, by way 
of analogy, for the foundation of stewardship. He wrote:  

Every faculty you have, your power of thinking or of moving your limbs from moment to moment, is given you by 
God. If you devoted every moment of your whole life exclusively to His service you could not give Him anything 
that was not in a sense His own already. So then, when we talk of a man doing anything for God or giving anything 
to God, I will tell you what it is really like. It is like a small child going to its father and saying, “Daddy, give me six 
pence to buy you a birthday present.” Of course, the father does, and he is pleased with the child’s present. It is all 
very nice and proper, but only an idiot would think that the father is six-pence to the good on the transaction. 
When a man has made these two discoveries God can really get to work. It is after this that real life begins. (128–
129). 

This is the first thing we are given to confess about stewardship, and it has to do with ownership. God owns everything, and 
we are simply managers — stewards — acting on His behalf. This is true not only of all that we have in this life 
(Deuteronomy 8:17–18), but also all that we are in this life (1 Corinthians 6:20).  

The rest flows from here. Since we are stewards, or managers, of what belongs to God, entrusted to make use of it according 
to His will, there is an expectation of responsibility and accountability.  

For the Lord said, “Everyone to whom much was given, of him much will be required, and from him to whom they 
entrusted much, they will demand the more” (Luke 12:48b).  

And from this comes blessing and reward: “Well done, good and faithful servant. You have been faithful over a little; I will 
set you over much. Enter into the joy of your master” (Matthew 25:21).  

We have everything we need to support this body and life from our God’s fatherly divine goodness and mercy, without any 
merit or worthiness in us. We have everything we need for our spiritual life also from His merciful hands.  

On account of the sacrifice of His Son, our Lord Jesus, through the preaching of the gospel and the administration of the 
sacraments, we have the forgiveness of sins, eternal life, and everlasting salvation delivered to us with absolute certainty that it 
is ours — not as stewards but as sons (Galatians 4:1–7).  

Let us then, as His own sons, press all that He gives to us into the service of His church and to His glory. 

 

http://www.lcms.org/stewardship (Newsletter Article –September 2018) 

 

 

Food Pantry Donations Needed 
Help us feed our hungry neighbors by donating non-perishable food items or by hosting a food drive on behalf of the 
 Silver Run Community Food Pantry. Whether you’re collecting canned goods or hosting a traditional food drive, 

every donation makes a difference.   

Suggested items:  peanut butter, tuna, soups, ravioli, macaroni and cheese, canned fruit and / or 
vegetables, milk (boxed or canned—not refrigerated), cereal, etc. Items can be dropped off at the 

Parish House or you can swing by Brewer’s Market, purchase them and place them in the cart 
designated for the Pantry, we will take it from there.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Brenda Meadows, 443.244.0453. 

 

http://www.lcms.org/stewardship


 

September 2019                                                               The Lutheran Light                                                                                5 

 
  ELCA Churchwide Assembly declares ELCA sanctuary church 

8/7/2019 10:15:00 PM 

MILWAUKEE — In a key action this afternoon, the 2019 ELCA Churchwide Assembly voted to approve a memorial that declares 
the ELCA a sanctuary church. The ELCA is the first North American denomination to declare itself a sanctuary church body. As a 
sanctuary church the ELCA is committed to serving and supporting migrant children and families in communities across the 
country. 

Earlier in the day, the Rev. Elizabeth Eaton, presiding bishop of the ELCA, joined more than 700 assembly members and others in 
a march and prayer vigil to the Milwaukee Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) office. The march addressed concerns 
about the human rights of migrant children and families entering the U.S. along the southern border. Through the ELCA's 
initiative, Accompanying Migrant Minors with Protection, Advocacy, Representation and Opportunities (AMMPARO), this church 
is committed to work toward just and humane policies affecting migrants in and outside the U.S. 

During morning plenary, the Rev. Chris Boerger, secretary of the ELCA, gave his report to the assembly. Boerger, who is retiring 
this fall, spent part of his report explaining the role of the secretary and the various responsibilities that come with the office. 

"I believe that good structure is necessary for our life together and for the accomplishment of the work that God has given us to 
do," Boerger said. "I have said often that the primary focus of the church should be the mission that God has given us. The 
constitutions and policies of the church are to serve that mission. The mission should not be hindered by the constitution or 
policies of the church." 

Boerger also gave updates on actions that were taken during the 2016 ELCA Churchwide Assembly, including that the 
denomination has made "little progress" in moving toward the commitment of authentic diversity. He reported that at the end of 
2015, the ELCA was 92% white and at the end of 2018, it was 94% white. 

"Until it really is a commitment for the congregations of this church, the prospects of this change are very dim," he said. "As a 
white church we say the right words. We, the majority population of this church, need to do more than talk." 

Boerger's report also included statistics on baptized membership, which continues to decline. There was a 2.8% decrease from 
2017, which he said is consistent with the trend the church has seen since its formation. 

"We still have 3.4 million members," he said. "We are not an insignificant church." 

Boerger closed his report by thanking ELCA members for entrusting him with the role of secretary, adding that he thanks God for 
this church and the people of this church. 

"We are the clay jars that God has chosen to use to proclaim the gospel to this time and in our individual contexts," he said. 
"Thank you for this opportunity to serve our God, our world and our church. We are church. Thanks be to God." 

Following his report, Boerger was presented with the Servus Dei award, which honors and expresses appreciation for ELCA 
officers as they complete their terms. 

In his report, Bill Horne, ELCA vice president, spoke of unity in Christ as he reflected on this church's connection "as Christians, 
Lutherans, members of the ELCA and our relationship with our neighbors." 

Horne stressed the importance of this theme of oneness as the assembly considers the proposals and recommendations before 
them this week. 

"I can be of one mind with you and still disagree with you on an issue. When we focus on the word, the meaning of our baptism 
and the eucharist, our life as Christians and our service to our neighbor, being of one mind helps us to navigate through the rough 
spots in living with each other," Horne said. "The distinctions that I may make in our relationship and interactions won't ever 
overshadow the oneness we share in Christ Jesus." 

The assembly also received greetings from the Rev. Susan C. Johnson, national bishop of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
Canada, and the Rev. Panti Filibus Musa, archbishop of the Lutheran Church of Christ in Nigeria and president of the Lutheran 
World Federation.  

Dr. Philip Johnson, president of Finlandia University, Hancock, Mich., and president of the Network of ELCA Colleges and 
Universities, also greeted the assembly on behalf of the network. 

A first ballot was taken for election of ELCA secretary. A total of 866 votes were cast and 646 votes were required for election. 
There was no election. 

Live video of the plenary sessions is accessible at elca.org/cwa. 

For information contact: 
Candice Hill Buchbinder, Public Relations Manager, 773-380-2877, Candice.HillBuchbinder@ELCA.org 
https://www.elca.org/News-and-Events/8000 

 

https://www.elca.org/cwa
mailto:Candice.HillBuchbinder@ELCA.org
https://www.elca.org/News-and-Events/8000
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Wellness Notes 
We live in a fast paced, high stress world and find less and less time to eat well and exercise. Neglecting our physical well-being affects 

us not only mentally, but also spiritually.   

“Or do you not know that your body is a temple of the Holy Spirit within you, which you have from God, and that you are not your 

own? For you were bought with a price; therefore glorify God in your body.”  1 Corinthians 6:19-20 

 

 Reduce Risk of Gum Disease 

It happens during any given dental appointment; that 

embarassing moment when your hygenist asks how often you 

floss, and your reply (most likely) is, "Not often enough," at the 

same time he or she clucks disapprovingly and shakes his or her 

head. Turns out they know what they’re talking about. According 

to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) nearly 

half of American adults aged 30 years and older (47.2 percent) 

suffer from some form of gum disease. 

Gum disease, also known as periodontal disease, is one of the 

main threats to dental health, but maintaining a healthy mouth 

goes beyond the benefits of a bright smile. Gum disease is a 

chronic, inflammatory condition, and recent studies suggest that 

gum disease and tooth decay may be associated with an increased 

risk of other inflammatory conditions, including heart attacks and 

strokes if left untreated.  

The CDC describes common warning signs of gum disease, 

including bad breath, gums that are red, swollen, bleeding, or 

tender; pain when chewing; loose or sensitive teeth; receding 

gums; change in bite; and change in the fit of partial dentures.   

Additional factors that increase the risk of gum disease include 

smoking, diabetes, stress, and poor oral hygiene. That said, most 

people can improve their dental hygiene and reduce their risk for 

developing gum disease by following a few simple steps: 

Brush. Brush your teeth twice daily with a fluoride toothpaste. 

Pick a toothbrush style that fits your mouth and feels 

comfortable, and you will be more likely to use it.  If your teeth 

are sensitive or you want them to be whiter, look around; there’s 

a toothpaste for that.  

Floss. Floss your teeth once a day. Dental floss is available in a 

variety of widths and thicknesses, although some people prefer 

disposable flossers, which are often easier for children to use. 

Rinse. Oral rinses play an important role in a dental health routine. 

Gum disease is caused by bacteria, but an oral rinse formulated 

with bacteria-targeting ingredients can help keep gum disease at 

bay. "Gum disease is more serious than people think. It starts out 

with just bleeding and sensitive gums, but in its advanced stages, 

it can cause tooth loss," says Dr. Harold Katz, founder and chief 

researcher for TheraBreath.  

 

All information is intended to motivate readers to make their 
own nutrition and health decisions after consulting with their 
health care provider.   
 
https://www.copyrightfreecontent.com/category/health/ 
 

Jesus Never Changes 

Scriptures:  “Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and 

forever.”  Hebrews 13:8 

Most of you probably know what this 

is.  It is a kaleidoscope.  When you 

hold a kaleidoscope up to the light, 

you see beautiful colors and designs. 

When you twist the end of the 

kaleidoscope, the designs are 

constantly changing. 

I can remember when I was a child. I 

would spend hours looking at the beautiful 

colors and designs in a kaleidoscope.  

Sometimes I would see a design that was 

so beautiful that I would want to save it, 

but when I would move the kaleidoscope 

ever so slightly, the image would change.  

No matter how long or how hard I tried, I 

could never recapture that image again. 

That is the way it is with a kaleidoscope, it is never the same.  It 

is always changing. 

We live in a world that is like that.  Our world is constantly 

changing.  People change, the seasons change, knowledge 

changes.  Nothing ever seems to stay the same.  In a world that 

is constantly changing, it would be nice if there was at least one 

thing that we could count on to stay the same when everything 

around us is changing. 

Well, there is something that never changes.  The Bible tells us 

that "Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, today, and forever."  

When everything around us is changing and we don't know what 

to believe or what to think, we can always know that Jesus 

remains the same.  His love for us remains the same.  His truth 

remains the same.  That is one thing we can count on. 

 

Thank you, Jesus, for your love that never changes.  

We are so thankful that we can count on you to 

remain the same when everything around us is 

changing! AMEN 

 

 

Kid’s Corner 
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Church & Village:  

Partners in Ministry 
September 2019 

Plan Now for Youth Volunteer Opportunities - Youth volunteers are 
welcome at Carroll Lutheran Village! Now is the time for students to 
think about fall volunteer positions to get their required service hours.  
All student volunteers must complete an application and orientation 
session.  Contact volunteer coordinator Pamela Malkin at 443-605-
1011 or pmalkin@clvillage.org for details.  

Register Now for Fall Lifelong Learning Opportunities 

Adults in the community 60 and over welcome!  Register early to avoid 
course cancellation.  

- Chair Yoga – Three classes to choose from for this popular 
offering. Tuesdays September 3 through October 22 from 2:00 
p.m. to 3:00 p.m. or Fridays, September 6 through October 25 
from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. or from 2:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Cost 
is $50. 

- Tai Chi – Class meets Wednesdays September 4 through 
October 16 from 10:00 a.m. to 10:30 a.m.  Free for CLV 
residents, $35 for guests. 

- Stained Glass Suncatcher – Cathy Trostle from Carroll 
Community College conducts this one-day class on Thursday, 
September 5 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  Cost is $38. 

- You Make Me Sick – Microbiology expert Kathy Lauber talks 
about microbes and the impact they have on our health – both 
good and bad. Mondays, September 9 through October 28 from 
10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  Free for CLV residents, $35 for guests. 

- Zentangle Art – Zentangle is an easy way to create beautiful 
images by drawing structured patterns called tangles. Class 
meets Wednesday, September 11 from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  
Cost is $35. 

- Southern Writers Book Series – Alan Bogage from Carroll 
Community College discusses To Kill a Mockingbird on 
September 12, Adventures of Huckleberry Finn on October 10, 
and Their Eyes Were Watching God on November 14. Class is 
held from 1:30 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. each day.  Cost is $29 for all 
three sessions. 

- Ceramics: Coil-built Flower Pots – Alex Simms from Carroll 
Community College teaches how to make a coil-built flower pot.  
Class meets Wednesdays, September 18 through October 16 
from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 pm.  Cost is $40. 

- Zumba Gold – Class meets Wednesdays, October 2 through 
November 6 from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  Cost is $42.  

Please register for all courses in advance at 443-605-1070 or 
registration@clvillage.org.   

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our denomination, the ELCA, holds a churchwide 
assembly triennially - to worship, vote on matters of 
governance and policy, and be church together for the 

sake of the world.  This past week’s churchwide 
assembly was full of important votes and actions, 

including: 

• Presiding Bishop Elizabeth Eaton was reelected 
for a second six-year term on the first ballot. 

• A declaration of apology to our siblings of African 
descent, which was received by the African 
Descent Lutheran Association with thanks and a 
call for accountability and living into the words 

shared. 

• Approved resolution declaring the ELCA is a 
“sanctuary church body,” encouraging 
participation in the ELCA AMMPARO initiative 
for migrant children, discernment of care for our 

immigrant neighbors in our context, and the 
promise of forthcoming resources for this work. 

• Approved support for the World Council of 
Church’s Thursdays in Black, awareness 

movement for a world without rape and violence. 

• Voted to commemorate June 17 as a day of 
repentance, in honor and remembrance of the 
martyrdom of the Emanuel 9. 

• Approved a declaration for inter-religious 
commitment, reaffirming ecumenical and 
interfaith partnerships. 

• Approved the recommendations from a strategic 
taskforce which has been studying how to work 

toward authentic diversity in our church. 

• Approved memorials: affirming but not 
“endorsing” the Poor People’s Campaign, care for 
immigrants and refugees, and other statements. 

• Adopted a new social statement, “Faith, Sexism, 
and Justice: a Lutheran Call to Action,” and its 
implementing resolutions. 

• Deacon Sue Rothmeyer was elected Churchwide 
Secretary, a full-time position which acts as 

executive administrator and leader on all 
constitutional matters and interpretation. 

• Constitutional change for Deacons (rostered 
ministers of word and service) to be ordained, from 
the previous practice of consecration. 

• Celebrated the milestones of 50 years of women's 
ordination, 40 years since the first woman of color 

was ordained, and 10 years since full inclusion of 
LGBTQIA+ clergy.                 

 

mailto:pmalkin@clvillage.org
mailto:registration@clvillage.org
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1 Pray that we learn humility, respect and hospitality 
from the example and teachings of Jesus and the 
Spirit at work in the lives of people around us, and that 
we exercise in daily life this regard for others without 
biase or feeling that we deserve something in return. 

2 Labor Day On this day we recognize and pray for 
the work and service people do to sustain their families 
and benefit their communities and society. Pray that 
all receive fair wages, work in safe environments, are 
renewed through times of sabbath, and experience joy 
and fulfillment in their labor; pray that all those who 
seek employment will find work and for the well-being, 
care and support of people unable to work. 

3 Give thanks to God for our early-learning centers, 
K-12 schools, lay schools for ministry, colleges and 
universities, and seminaries, and for the significant 
role they serve in faith formation, education and 
equipping leaders throughout life.  

4 Praise God for filling us with mercy, compassion, 
joy, a sense of justice, and a bold, confident faith that 
spills over into the world.  

5 Give thanks and praise to God as we celebrate 
with the 2019 graduates of the ELCA International 
Women Leaders initiative: Sthela Gun Holly 
Hanitrinirina (Malagasy Lutheran Church); Yuen Ching 
Lee, Abby Lai and Melissa Neo (Lutheran Church in 
Malaysia); and Elisa Pérez-Trejo (Mexican Lutheran 
Church). Give thanks for all who have supported them 
throughout the program, and ask God to bless their 
service and ministry as they move forward.  

6 Pray that our actions, words, work, service and 
concern for our neighbors in need ð be they 
strangers, friends or forgotten ð bear witness to the 
word and ways of God made known to us through 
Jesus Christ and instilled in us by the Holy Spirit. 

7 Give thanks for the ministry and witness of ELCA 
missionaries serving alongside our global companions 
in Senegal, South Africa and Eswatini, as well as the 
six young people serving in Senegal and the four 
serving in Southern Africa as part of the ELCAôs 
Young Adults in Global Mission program. 

8 ñGodôs work. Our hands.ò Sunday Pray for 
children, youth and adults involved in volunteer 
community service across the country in partnership 
with neighboring congregations, Lutheran agencies 
and community organizations. Give thanks for the 
living, daring confidence in Godôs grace from which 
our every act of service throughout life flows! 

9 Continue to pray for peace, justice, reconciliation 
and economic opportunity for the people and countries 
of Central America, and pray that the United States 
and other nations will respond to their needs with 
humanitarian and economic assistance, collaborative 
efforts to find effective, lasting solutions to the crises 
they are experiencing, and prayerful, enduring 
support.  

10 Praise God for knowing us better than we know 
ourselves and assuring us that we are loved and are 
never forgotten or alone in the world. 

11 Pray that the peace, confidence and grace of 
God given to us in Jesus Christ will prevail and calm 

our every fear and anxiety in these turbulent and 
uncertain times. 

12 As members of the body of Christ we are like 
ñtrees planted by streams of water,ò sustained in all 
that we do, nurtured to bear fruits of the Spirit and 
strengthened to follow the word and ways of God. Pray 
that we are not shy about inviting others to have faith 
in Godôs redeeming love through Christ and enjoying 
the life-enriching blessings of being in a community of 
faith. 

13 Approximately 1 in 10 people around the world 
canôt access the food he or she needs to live an active, 
healthy life; more than 40 million people in the United 
States are unsure where their next meal will come 
from; and 10% of the worldôs population lives in 
extreme poverty on less than $1.90 per day. 
Remember in prayer those who suffer with poverty 
and hunger, and give thanks for the work of ELCA 
World Hunger, our congregations and other partners 
as they respond to communities in need, striving for 
sustainable solutions that get at the root causes of 
hunger and poverty. 

14 Holy Cross Day Today, give thanks and lift up 
words of celebration for Jesusô self-sacrificing, 
redemptive, life-giving offering on the cross for the 
sake of all humanity. 

15 National Hispanic Heritage Month  Give thanks 
for the gifts, contributions and rich cultural diversity of 
our Latino brothers and sisters and pray for the work 
and growth of the 147 ELCA Latino ministries in the 
United States as they share the gospel, encourage our 
unity in Christ, support pastors and lay leaders, and 
serve their neighbors in many community contexts. 
16 Pray for Godôs mercy, forgiveness and guidance 

when we stray from Godôs ways or find ourselves 
worshiping wealth, earthly possessions, power or 
status more than we worship God. 

17 Pray that our church in all its expressions ð 
congregations, synods and the churchwide 
organization ð are guided by the wisdom and 
enthusiasm stirred by the Holy Spirit to implement and 
live into decisions made during synod assemblies and 
the ELCA Churchwide Assembly for the sake of doing 
Godôs work in the world, sharing the gospel, growing 
the church and serving our neighbor. 

18 Pray that we might be persistent and caring in 
seeking, inviting and welcoming people who have left 
our congregations, feel unwelcome because of who 
they are or what theyôve done, have been hurt by 
conflict or feel they have no place in the church, the 
body of Christ. 

19 Pray for relief and access to clean water where 
people are suffering from extreme heat and drought in 
the world; ask God to help us work with one another 
to care for our environment and precious water 
resources, find ways to ease and prevent the impact 
of climate change, and share generously our 
resources to provide for the essential needs of people 
everywhere. 

20 With grateful hearts, thank God for the mercy and 
grace we receive through Jesus Christ, who embraces 

who we are in all our humanness and shortcomings 
and transforms us for service and faithful leadership in 
the world. 

21 Matthew, apostle and evangelist  Pray that we 
will serve as willing, faithful and bold followers of Christ 
even though our backgrounds, life experiences, 
professions and gifts are diverse and may seem 
incongruent with what we imagine God desires in a 
disciple or evangelist.  

22 Pray the Holy Spirit will work in us and guide us 
to be faithful, trustworthy and responsible with all God 
has entrusted to us in this life, that we may serve our 
neighbors in need, care for creation and honor God.   

23 Remember in prayer ministry candidates who 
have responded to Godôs call to ministry and 
leadership through the church and are involved in the 
process of preparation, discernment and waiting for 
assignment. Pray for candidates and their families 
during this time that can be both joyful and anxious; 
and pray that leaders and ELCA staff involved in the 
assignment process will be guided by the Holy Spirit 
in their discernment and decision-making. 

24 Pray for the 15 ELCA missionaries serving in 
parish ministry and education as they work alongside 
our companions in Slovakia and Russia. 

25 Praise God who exists throughout the universe 
and all time yet has compassion and concern for 
people who are poor and in great need; pray that we 
will be moved by Godôs ways, examples and 
commands to show attentiveness, mercy, compassion 
and love for our neighbors in need. 

26 Pray for the ministry of ELCA Advocacy, its 
Washington office and its state public policy offices as 
they work with ELCA members to develop and 
advance legislation that will overcome poverty, defend 
Godôs creation and promote peace, dignity and justice. 

27 Give thanks that God is slow to anger and 
inclined to forgive our sins, shortcomings, 
mistreatment of our neighbors and deliberate 
wrongdoings, and to treat us with mercy and 
compassion for the sake of restoring our relationship 
with God and setting us back on track in our daily lives. 

28 Pray for Bible study leaders, teachers and 
volunteers serving in our congregations who share 
their faith, help us study and explore Scripture, join us 
in prayerfully and thoughtfully wrestling with spiritual 
questions, and help us connect the word of God with 
everyday life. 

29 Reflect on the gifts, abilities and courage of faith 
we have received from the Holy Spirit, and on the joy 
and confidence we have in the promise of eternal life 
through Jesus Christ; give thanks for who we have 
become in Christ for the sake of mission and service 
in the world. 

30 Give praise and glory to God that through our 
worship and liturgy we will be reminded of the 
promises spoken at our baptisms, the forgiveness and 
new life we receive through the washing with water 
and the word of God, and the call we receive to pursue 
righteousness, godliness, faith, love, endurance and 
gentleness ð as individuals and communities of faith.   



 

September 2019 

Sunday Worship 9:30 a.m. * 
Sunday School Class 11:00 a.m. 

 
Monday 

 
Tuesday 

 
Wednesday ** 

 
Thursday 

 
Friday ** 

 
Saturday 

1       
        12th Sunday after Pentecost - Green 
           Proverbs 25: 6 - 7 
           Psalm: 112 
           Hebrews 13: 1 – 8, 15 - 16 
           Luke 14: 1, 7 - 14 
Basket Offerings – Lutheran Seminary 
 

2 
 
 
 
 
 

Labor Day 

3 4 
 
 

Silver Run Food Pantry 
4:30 – 5:30 p.m. Meal 
5:30 – 6:30 p.m.  Open 

5 6 
 

7 

8      
       13th Sunday after Pentecost - Green 
           Deuteronomy 30: 15 - 20 
           Psalm: 1 
           Philemon 1 - 21 
           Luke 14: 25 – 33 
Blessing of the Backpacks during worship service. 
Sunday School Begins, “God’s Work, Our Hands”, 

Adult Fall Study Program Begins 
 

9 
Susan Bowersox-
Blizzard 
 

Church Council 
Meeting –  

7 p.m. 

10 
 

11 
 

 

12 
 

13 
Cynthia Sparacino 
 

14 
 

15 
        14th Sunday after Pentecost - Green  
           Exodus 32: 7 - 14 
           Psalm: 51: 1 - 10 
           1 Timothy 1: 12 - 17 
           Luke 15: 1 - 10  

 

16 
 

17 

 

18 
Newsletter Deadline -10 a.m. 

Silver Run Food Pantry 
4:30 – 5:30 p.m. Meal 
5:30 – 6:30 p.m.  Open 

19 
 

20 

 

21 
Paul Bollinger 
 

22   
        15th Sunday after Pentecost – Green 
            Amos 8: 4 – 7 
            Psalm: 113 
            1 Timothy 2: 1 – 7 
            Luke 16: 1 – 13 
 

23 24 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
Victoria Sparacino 

28 
Donald Baker 
Dwyn Fleischer 

29                         Nancy Sell    
 
       Michael and All Angels - White 
         Daniel 10: 10 – 14, 12: 1 - 3  
         Psalm: 103: 1 – 5, 20 - 22 
         Revelation 12: 7 - 12 
         Luke 10: 17 - 20 
  Social Time – Congregational Volunteers 
 

30 Worship Helpers 
Altar Guild: Fran Crist 
Communion Assistant: Christina Hollenbaugh 
Head Usher: Huber Family 
 

Anniversaries 
Jesse and Carrie Eyler – September 25, 1945 
Mark and Crystal Ruby – September 15, 1994 
Garry & Sheree Miller – September 2, 2006 
 

* Holy Communion is celebrated each Sunday.    ** Office Open 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. 



 

The Silver Run Lutheran Light 
St. Maryõs Evangelical Lutheran Church 

3978 Littlestown Pike, Westminster, MD 21158-1541 
(Corner of Route 97 and Mayberry Road in Silver Run) 

Phone/FAX: 410-346-7146    www.stmaryselc.org  
 

The Rev. Linda Fernandez, Pastor 
410-279-6760 

pastor@stmaryselc.org     
 

Office Hours  
Wednesdays & Fridays 10:00 a.m. ð 2:00 p.m. 

 
Worship Schedule  
All Are Welcome 

  9:30 a.m. Sunday Worship  
11:00 a.m.  Sunday School Classes (Sept. ð May) 

 
office@stmaryselc.org 

newsletter@stmaryselc.org  
foodpantry@stmaryselc.org 
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